Glover Planning Commission July 19, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 7:23 PM in the Glover Town Hall. There was no hybrid zoom provided.

Randy, Mariel and Liz were present.

Randy said that we had confirmation that our planning project had been accepted and approved by the state so the money will be reimbursed to Glover town.

Randy presented the project list he had created. He would like people to step up and take on a specific project or part of a project.

Ann was at the trail maintenance workshop and met Dusty from Northwoods. Someone from Northwoods is willing to meet with us.

Mariel would like to add an EV charging station as a project. Mike Zeigler had asked about it.

The status of ownership of the green is still unsettled. Trish and Sara Davie Coe are disagreeing about the method to resolve it. Can town take it over by eminent domain? Brian Carroll emailed a discussion between Sara and Trish. Sara advises an Adverse Possession filing. It will happen eventually, but it isn't a fast process. We have to get the legal status of the green itself resolved before we can actually do anything permanent on that piece of land.

We should ask the owners of both stores about diagonal parking and ask VTrans about an experimental parking marking system. Also find out more about the crosswalk situation.

Project list:

picnic tables for the green - Mariel

diagonal parking stripes at Curriers - Brian and Steve

crosswalk striping at Bean Hill/Rt. 16

walking path from green to school – Randy will talk to Butch Currier, Jim owes to help plot the path cleanup of FD property - Is the Fire Department interested in helping clear the riverside? Randy will ask riverside picnic/play area – Randy will ask Fire Dept to help but he needs volunteers as well

VT F&W property uses – Ann Creaven

beautification along Rt. 16 (and maybe better streetlights with flag holders) Liz and maybe Cheri Safford sidewalk improvement along Rt 16 REDI grant

burying electric lines at the green

pavilion on the green

movable ice skating rink maybe better at school

grant writing/fundraising in general – Brian Redi-grant?

signage for hiking trails Peggy

wayfinding signage around town - Steve

branding/marketing of Glover - Steve. Randy suggested hiring a professional marketer. It would be beneficial to the town as a whole.

EV Charging station

Mike Zeigler

The three of us at the meeting realize that many people are already overcommitted so it would be good to try and recruit some new people interested in the green and downtown.

We will have the next meeting on Tuesday August 16^{th} at 7 pm. It will be a hybrid meeting, both zoom and at the Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Liz Nelson, Secretary